Pvt. Hoyt Baker, 140th Bn., "B" Battery, A.A.A. Gum Bn. (MBL), Cemp Edwards, Mass.

Dear Hoyts

I am glad to know you got the Jayhawk Rebounds, and that you liked it. We went to try to keep you up to date on the activities here on the campus.

Don Blair wrote me recently, and I was glad to know of his opportunity to go to New York University.

We are having our first basketball practice this afternoon at 4:30 - to meet the boys and get acquainted. Most of them are boys in the V-12.

The former registrer whom you met is Captain James K. Hitt. I am glad to know where he is, and I am sending him a copy of the Mayhawk Rebounds.

Lots of good luck to you, Hoyt.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH